
Opinion:  More  officers  on
duty to combat crime
By Brian Uhler

Several South Lake Tahoe businesses were disrupted over the
past three months (June-July-August) by 19 smash and grab
commercial  burglaries.  Typically,  these  burglaries  are
occurring between 3-9am.

The offender(s) have broken windows or glass doors to gain
access to these businesses across town. The crimes have not
been centralized in any one particular area, although several
have occurred in the area of the Y and some businesses have
been victimized more than once. After forcing entry, the thief
or thieves grab a variety of products such as cigarettes and
alcohol.

Brian Uhler

If you know of anyone who has an unusual amount of cigarettes
or alcohol or if you have other information, please call the
police  department  (530.542.6100),  or  the  Secret  Witness
program (530.541.6800).

Another  summer  time  crime  trend  we  have  identified  has
involved  auto  thefts.  Although  there  have  been  several
vehicles stolen throughout the summer months, we have noted a
unique  sub-trend  of  the  theft  of  utility  trailers.  These
trailers, some enclosed and others open, are commonly used to
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store tools and equipment for construction and other types of
labor projects. There have been five of these trailers stolen
this  year.  At  least  one  of  the  stolen  trailers  has  been
recovered.

During August we were able to add some staffing to the police
department.  Two  police  officers  and  four  public  safety
dispatchers were hired to replace current vacancies in the
police department. Two of the dispatchers will be serving par
-time, which represents a staffing improvement funded by 9-1-1
service fees.

We have received many comments of support for the department’s
efforts to help control the illegal cultivation of marijuana.
We  have  taken  enforcement  action  against  four  illegal
residential marijuana grows in the past month. On Sept. 16,
the  City  Council  will  be  receiving  additional  information
about  ways  to  control  the  unchecked  growth  of  marijuana
commerce in South Lake Tahoe. The main point for this effort
is to promote safety.

Brian Uhler is South Lake Tahoe’s police chief.


